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Planning and Transport Committee Meeting
Monday 18th November 2013
At 7.43pm in the Village Hall

Minutes

Present: Cllr L Britt, Cllr C Beglan, Cllr P Heeley, Cllr T Cook

Members of the public: one

Clerk: Rebecca Luckin
1. To consider accepting apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Turley (work commitments).

2. To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed and agree dispensations
The Chairman invited declarations of interest and none were received.

3. To approve the Minutes of the last Planning and Transport Committee meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 21st October 2013 were agreed as being a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman, Cllr Heeley.

4. To consider planning applications:
DC/13/2122 - Heatherlands Bracken Lane Storrington - Proposed single storey rear extension.  Councillors had viewed the plans online, since none had been sent by HDC.  Cllrs Heeley and Beglan had visited the site and were of the opinion that the proposal was in keeping with the current property and those in the neighbourhood.  Cllr Britt expressed concern that the proposed patio would be close to the boundary and suggested that any existing screening should be maintained, or new screening should be provided.  Neighbours had not submitted comments via the HDC Planning Portal.  Councillors agreed that they would have no objection provided there is no impingement upon the amenity of neighbours.  The Clerk will respond.
DC/13/0609 – Reserved Matters – a follow up letter had been sent to Hazel Corke (11.11.13) regarding HDC policy not to allow Parish Councils to comment on reserved matters or the discharge of conditions.  Councillors were awaiting a response.
SDNPA – planning applications – the list of supporting documents to be submitted with planning applications is currently being reconsidered and the issue is out to consultation – e-mail and link circulated 21.10.13.   Cllr Heeley suggested the committee viewed the link in order that they could discuss at the next Full Council Meeting.  

Enforcement issues update 
EN/13/0498 – Advertising flags at John Ireland Way – John Attfield is investigating.
EN/13/0231 – Removal of trees at RMC Workshops – John Attfield confirmed there had been no breach and closed the case.

6. To receive planning department decisions
DC/13/1521 - Approval of Reserved Matters following outline permission DC/13/0197 (Refurbishment of

one existing building (Block A), redevelopment of an existing building (Block B), demolition

of remaining former poultry rearing buildings and the erection of 5 new buildings all for B1

(Business) and/or B8 (Storage or Distribution) uses (Blocks C to G) with associated parking

and landscaping) to include the re- alignment of Block D and associated parking/forecourt

areas) relating to the scale and appearance of Blocks A and D and Landscaping. – Rock Business Park, The Hollow – PERMITTED – list of conditions attached – item 7 addressed the appearance of the building as raised by Councillors.  

7. Transport issues 
Grit bins – The Clerk confirmed that WSCC had filled all bins except those in private lanes.  Andrew Luckin had received a supply to keep grit bins in the village filled.  The Clerk had chased WSCC for the supply to Andy Allen, to keep grit bins to the west of the A24 filled throughout the winter.  The Clerk will chase WSCC and keep Cllr Circus informed.  Andy / Andrew will undertake the task of filling the grit bins on private lanes for £35 per hour, to be paid by Washington Parish Council.
Sandhill Lane – further parked cars blocking the access to the subway have been reported to WSCC Traffic Team.  A request has been submitted to Tim Boxall, WSCC, to place hatched white lines to prevent parking by the subway and also the dropped curb.  PC Burt will monitor and place notices on windscreens of offending cars.  
Flooding at School Hill – Tim Boxall visited on 14.11.13 with a team to dig out culverts and gullies.  One broken drainage pipe was found.  Tim will return to jet the pipes if necessary.  He recommends that the ditch around the edge of the Recreation Ground is cleared to improve the drainage. Cllr Britt is not sure that drainage pipes are in place to convey the water from the flood area to the ditch.  The Clerk will liaise with Tim Boxall.
Dumped caravan in Sandhill Lane – Tim Boxall has asked HDC to put a notice on the caravan and advised that it should be removed shortly.  

Prior to the meeting Cllr Circus confirmed that he had discussed the matter of a speed limit through Washington at a CLC pre-meeting.  Members advised that they would be pleased for Washington PC to progress the project using section 106 funds, at a cost of £7,000. Councillors felt unclear as to whether this statement referred to the speed limits, or the VAS sign at the A283 crossing, which is a different issue.  The next CLC meeting will take place Wednesday 4th December.  The Clerk will ask Cllr Circus for clarity on which works are being referred to. 

8. Neighbourhood Plan
The Clerk and Cllr Heeley have met with Julian Carrington (Strategic Planning HDC) and Storrington and Sullington PC to discuss cross boundary planning policy.  HDC have identified a built up area that would naturally fall within the S&S and Washington Neighbourhood Plan area, but actually falls within Thakeham Parish.  Councillors took advice from Julian Carrington and Philip James (HDC) and agreed to draft a Memorandum of Understanding between S&S, Washington and Thakeham PC and agreed that the area would come within the Thakeham Neighbourhood Plan, but only after discussion and agreement with S&S and Washington PC’s on all issues.  
9. Any other Planning and Transport issues
Roy Little, SDNPA Planning Dept, advised that it was not usual to seek response from Parish Councils regarding pre-application advice on photovoltaic panels.

Cllr Beglan expressed concern that Lupin Cottage remained completely concealed behind scaffolding and shrouding.  The Clerk will ask John Attfield to regularly attend the site, since an application has not been submitted.

The meeting closed at 8.17pm

Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . Date: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
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